

OFFICE OF THE BISHOP

DIOCESE OF MANCHESTER

February 15, 2022

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ:

Prayers are being asked for the situation in Ukraine as the situation truly warrants Divine intervention for the conversion of hearts toward peace and justice and away from violent conflict, suffering and, God forbid, war.

The Ukrainian Catholic Bishops of the United States sent the accompanying letter on Saturday, February 12, but was received by us only yesterday Monday, February 14. In this letter the bishops state their growing concern and ask for a three-day vigil of prayer which was to have begun on Sunday, February 13.

Knowing that prayer is powerful and that people in Ukraine and throughout the world are affected by the growing tension, I ask that we come together in a Vigil of Prayer beginning Sunday, February 20 and concluding on Tuesday, February 22 (the Feast of the Chair of St. Peter.)

It is suggested in the letter that parishes and individuals and families make their own plan for the three days of prayer. You may recall that we provided a three-day vigil during the time of the United States' departure from Afghanistan and many were grateful for that time of prayerful support and intercession. Now, as there appears to be a most serious situation happening before our very eyes and which has the capacity to become increase, we ask that our people again come before the Lord and our Most Blessed Mother. Mass for Peace and Justice, Mass in Time of War or Civil Disturbance, praying the Rosary for Peace, making visits to the Most Blessed Sacrament and even small sacrifices during the three days will have much to offer to the Church and people of Ukraine, Europe, the United States and the rest of the world.

Please join in observing the prayerful vigil from Sunday 2/20/22 – Tuesday 2/22/22.

May God grant peace, Our Lady grant Protection and all the angels and saints hear and intercede for us.

With confidence in you and in the powers of Heaven, I remain

Faithfully yours in Christ,

+000 llas

Most Reverend Peter A. Libasci Bishop of Manchester



METROPOLITAN ARCHEPARCHY OF PHILADELPHIA

Ukrainian Catholic Church 810 North Franklin Street Philadelphia, PA, 19123-2005 Phone (215) 627-0143; Fax (215) 627-0377

ukrmet@ukrcap.org

February 12, 2022

Pray for Peace in Ukraine An Appeal of the Ukrainian Catholic Bishops of the United States

Over the last weeks, the world has become fully aware of the fact that democratic Ukraine and its freedom-loving people are increasingly surrounded by hostile military forces prone for invasion. A full escalation of the eight-year Kremlin-led war will bring about devastating bloodshed and untold human suffering. Deaths could be in the tens of thousands and refugees in the millions. The economic and political shockwaves of the social devastation and material destruction in Ukraine will be worldwide. There is ample access to analysis that explains the potential of a disaster with global repercussions.

We appeal to you not as politicians nor strategists. We entreat you as persons of faith in God: "Those who trust in the Lord are like Mount Zion, which cannot be moved, but abides forever" (Ps 125:1). As pastors we appeal to you and to all people of good will to pray for peace and justice in Ukraine.

We ask that beginning tomorrow, Sunday February 13, our priests and parishes, religious communities, families and individual faithful conduct a three-day vigil of prayer for peace and the conversion of the hearts of those who preach violence and escalate war.

Given the immediacy of our appeal, we ask that each pastor and community, each family and each person participate in this vigil in whatever way is possible for them. May our churches be open throughout the day, may the prayer of the Church interchange with personal contemplation. Conduct and participate in services, pray the Jesus Prayer, the Marian Rosary, the Paraclesis, sit with the Scriptures. Fast in order to focus on the hope that only God gives.

May our eyes be upon the Lord, may God's Word be upon our lips, may our hearts be full of hope. "Cast all your anxieties on Him, because He cares about you. Be sober and vigilant. Your opponent the devil prowls around like a roaring lion, seeking someone to devour. Resist him, firm in your faith, knowing that your fellow believers throughout the world undergo the same sufferings" (1 Pt 5:7-9).

Ukrainian faithful of all confessions have witnessed miracles. In recent history we saw the collapse of the Iron Curtain, the dissolution of the Soviet prison of nations, the liberation of our Churches, which occurred without war and bloodshed.

We put our trust in God and ask for divine intervention. "Some boast of chariots, and some of horses; but we boast of the name of the Lord our God. They will collapse and fall; but we shall rise and stand upright" (Ps 20:8-9). We pray for the safety and courage of the people of Ukraine. We admire their faith and fortitude. We beseech the Lord to preserve the country and its people from further invasion.

Pray and be full of hope. Share that hope. Know the Lord and God's love for the world!

+Borys Gudziak

Archbishop of Philadelphia, Metropolitan of Ukrainian Catholics in the United States Head of the Department of External Church Relations, Ukrainian Greek Catholic Church

> +Paul Chomnycky, OSBM Eparch of Stamford

+Benedict Aleksiychuk
Eparch of St. Nicholas in Chicago

+ Bohdan J. Danylo Eparch of St. Josaphat in Parma

+Andriy Rabiy Auxiliary Bishop of Philadelphia